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MARCH 2009 MEETING 
NOTES AND MINUTES 
The regular meeting of the DVHRC 

was held on Tuesday evening, March 

9th, at the Telford Community Cen-
ter.  The meeting started out with the 

usual call for new members and the 
business report.  Our treasury is in 

good shape.  We discussed the idea 
of creating a memento for the up-

coming Kutztown Radio Show. It will 

be our 20th meet and the thought 
was to have something to commemo-

rate that. 
 

We have confirmation that Richard 

Estes will be there for the Friday eve-
ning auction.  We also have confirma-

tion that our regular food service will 
be there. 

 
In some other business, the club is 

revamping its tube pricing to reflect 

the current trend.  While we aren’t 
going to “list price” – we will raise 

prices.  Half off the list offered by 

AES will be the norm. 
 

We have a new brochure for club 

promotion in time for Kutztown and 
on Saturday, May 16, for the North 

Wales Community Day. The club is 
planning to set up a table at this 

event. 
 

The club was co-sponsor of a pro-

gram at the Southern Lehigh Public 
Library featuring the “Spirit of the 

Airwaves Players” on March 12th. 

Those in attendance were treated to 

a program that included vintage radio 
commercials as well as vintage radio 

programs.  A troop of re-enactors, 

complete with vintage sound effects, 
brought the golden age of radio back 

to life.  
 

We heard “Little Orphan Annie,”  

“The Shadow,” and “The Lone 
Ranger.”  This was interspersed with 

commercials for “Lucky Strikes” and 
many others.   

 
The club had a number of vintage 

radios set up on display.  Thanks to 

Stan Saeger and his wife, every one 
enjoyed an evening in front of the 

radio – rather than in front of the TV!  
(Stan’s wife is the Director of the 

Southern Lehigh Public Library.) 

 
 
We went on to the presentations, or 

“Show and Tell.”   Dave Abramson, 
one of our TV gurus showed us a 

new digital TV offered by Radio 
Shack.  The set is a small battery op-

erated portable set.  You’ll have to be 
close to a transmitter in order to 

make it worthwhile.  The bottom-line 

on it is – it’s neat, but doesn’t work 
well. 
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DVHRC EVENT SCHEDULE 
 
Monthly Meeting - April 14 

7:30pm Telford CC 
 

Monthly Meeting - May 12 

7:30pm Telford CC 
 

Kutztown Radio Show XX - Fri-
day, 

May 8 and Saturday May 9 

 
North Penn Community Day - 

Sunday, May 16 
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Dave also told about the Phillies' 

Clearwater stadium and radio. They 
added radio coverage to the stadium 

using a Rangemaster AM transmitter 
running on 1620 kHz. 

 

Dave Dean, a show and tell regular, 

showed off a radio cabinet fitted with 

stained glass inserts.  Dave retrofitted 
a superhet set into the cabinet.  The 

glass inserts light up, making it a 

unique set. 
 

Jiri Placek brought along two multi-

band transistor radios.  The first was 
an upscale set from 1964.  It was a 

Schaublorenz Intercontinental.  The 

other was a NordMende Globetrotter 
808, later renamed Globetraveler. It 

included SSB reception. 
 

The usual auction followed.  That’s all 

for this edition.  Next meeting is April 
14th (hope your taxes are finished) at 

7:30 PM in Telford.  
- Dave Snellman 
 

 
UPDATE ON OUR WEBSITE 
Continue to use www.dvhrc.info, as 

we have had no response from the 

person who bought up our original 
site URL. 

 
 
SEVENTEEN YEARS OF THE 
OSCILLATOR 
I recently began the task of assem-

bling a complete set of The Oscillator 
in electronic format to be published 
to the club website, www.dvhrc.info. 

 
Most of the issues already exist in 

electronic format, but those prior to 
1995 exist on paper only and have to 

be scanned. 

 
Going through all the issues was in-

teresting and provided a look back at 
the history of the club. 

 

When was the first issue?  Near 
as I can tell, the inaugural issue was 

a typewritten single page and in-
cludes the quote "the DVHRC would 

like to introduce you to The Oscilla-
tor".  Missing is a publishing date, 

although a number of clues help to 

place it as November 1993: 
 

1.  It describes a number of events in 
November (no year specified), the 

earliest being the next monthly meet-

ing on November 9th.  November 9th 
in 1993 was a Tuesday. 

 
 2.  The format is very similar to what 

appears to be the second issue, 
which is dated December 1993. 

 

3.  The September 1994 issue men-
tions that The Oscillator has been 
"published for one year".  
 

Who have been the editors? 

Mike Koste was the first editor, 
starting with the inaugural issue and 

concluding in September 1994, serv-
ing just short of one year.  Ludwell 

Sibley served from October 1994 to 

May 1998, over 3 1/2 years.  Next 
came Al Klase from June 1998 to 

Decmber 2000, or 1 1/2 years.  From 
January 2001 until March 2001, well-

known DVHRC member "Your 
Guess is as Good as Mine" is listed 

as the editor.  Dave Abramson took 

over in July 2001 and holds the re-
cord for length of service, serving 

until January 2009 -- over 8 years.  
Stan Saeger is the current editor, 

relieving Dave in March 2009. 

 
... And a surprise  

In April 1998, a tongue-in-cheek April 
Fool's issue was created called "The 
Osci l later" publ ished by the 
"Delaware Valley Hysterical Radio 

Club".  The humor still rings true to-

day.   
 

The author of this issue is not men-
tioned.  Anyone care to fess up? 

 

(The inaugural and April Fool's issues 
are reprinted in this issue.)  
- Stan Saeger  
 

 
DVHRC AT NORTH PENN 
COMMUNITY DAY 
The DVHRC will have a table at the 
North Wales Community Day on May 

16, 2009.  Details are still being 

worked out.  If you would like to 
help, contact Frank Krider, Dave 

Abramson or Mike Koste. 

 
 
CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS 
How can you help to make The Oscil-
lator a better newsletter for the club?  
The answer is simple - submit an arti-

cle, old advertising or photos.  Sub-

missions can be emailed to 
saegers@ptd.net. 

 

 
DVHRC ON THE RADIO 
Lewie Newhard, Greg Dottor and 
Stan Saeger were the guests of KUR, 

Kutztown University's college radio 
station, on March 31st. 

 
A one hour interview show "Town 

and Gown on Common Ground" al-

lowed us to cover the history of radio 
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and the club and plug the upcoming 

Kutztown Radio Show. 
 

Tentative plans were also made for 
KUR to do a remote broadcast at the 

Kutztown Radio Show in May. 

 

 
DVHRC TUBE INVENTORY 
The club is looking for tube donations 

as follows: (in order of most needed) 

12AY7, 12AX7, 12AT7, 12AU7, 
12SQ7, 12SK7, 6L6, 6SN7, 6SC7, 6K6 

and 6K7. They can be brought to a 
meeting, or contact Dave Dean di-

rectly (610-933-0330 or email 
dw.dean@verizon.net with the word 

TUBES in subject heading).  

 
If members need tubes, Dave can tell 

right away if we have it in stock and 
the club's price.   

 

 
THANKS . . .  
. . .to Charlie Class for his years of 
service to the club by taking care of 

the club's tubes. 

. . . To Dave Dean for spending an 
enormous amount of time testing, 

cataloging and boxing the DVHRC 
tube inventory. 

. . . To Greg Dottor for setting up the 

KUR radio interview. 

Burbank, OH   330-769-4992 
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